March 14, 1941 Mr. Gwinn Henry Director of Athletics Robinson Gymnasium University of Kansas Dear Gwinn: I wish to recommend the following men for a Varsity K in Basketball for the season 1940-41. In my opinion these chaps have done the near impossible. I personally had rated our chances for only fourth place in the Conference; however, these boys doggedly refused to get whipped and did something I thought they could not do. For that reason I believe that they deserve exceptional praise and am recommending the following men for a Varsity letter: Marvin Sollenberger Howard Ingleman John Kline Horman Sameman John Buescher Bob Allen T. P. Hunter Charles malker Vance Hall Jim Amold Ed. Hell I am also recommending Dick Miller for a provisional E. In addition to this, I am sending the recommendations of Gordon Gray to you for the Freshman award in Basketball. I am adding my o.k. and wish to say that in my opinion that Gordon Gray has done an exceptional job not only in coaching these boys but in developing esprit de corps that is most commendable. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Versity Basketball and Baseball Coach FCA:1g